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HLAA Committee Meeting Minutes

7 November 2010
Present:

Mick Longhurst
Shop

Chris Read

P row rep

Angela Simmonds
Secretary

John Camp

N Row Rep

Maureen Silver
M Row rep

Kevin Goddall
Chair

Rick Benham

Trading Sec.

Apologies:

Jayne Wagg

1. Introductions and contact details
Signing in sheet circulated. Full contact details including emails collected.

2. Matters Arising

2.1 Asbestos on site – Council undertook initial inspection. 
ACTION: Angie to check dates for removal
2.2     Security fencing – committee discussed possible estimate of costs. Council have given rough estimate some time ago. Committee proposed that the easiest way for the fence to be replaced was from inside the allotment site and this would involve plot holders moving plot furniture. Committee would ensure plot holders were informed. It was agreed that an option would be to undertaken this piece of work section by section.  
ACTION: 

Committee to look at possible funding sources to part fund the fence 
Angie to contact Council to get an official quote undertaken. 

2.3 Bonfires –Council contacted regarding bonfire for Nov 2010. Association would need public liability insurance and to complete a form for licence. The form was quite large and included a risk assessment. NSALG may help with regard to insurance and the council will help with completion of risk assessment. Committee agreed that bonfires were probably not the best events to be held in allotment site and there were other events which may attract more interest.

ACTION:
Angie to look into membership of NSALG, they may be able to help with insurance.

Historical agreement re BBQ for 40 people with Council documents to be brought to next committee meeting
2.3 N row compost site – committee suggested that car park should be moved to this area and M row car park to be converted to new plots.

ACTION: Write to council
2.4 Skips – committee proposed that skips could be moved to Friday drop off and Monday collect. Committee expressed concern at the infrequency of skips and would like to have a timetable.

ACTION: Write to council.

2.5 Dirty plot letters and 3 strikes as per AGM discussion -  Council contacted to see if people could be given a strike letter if they broke any policy including bonfires and sprinklers. Council not proposing this at moment but are due to meet regarding 3 strikes letters in November and will keep committee informed. Joint inspections carried out in October  = 17 letters sent out.
2.6 Plot maintenance –contacted Council to ask that should someone find whole plot manageable is there an option to reduce plot rather than loose it. Council agreed this was possible. Committee also felt that should someone need to go into hospital/short term illness they should let committee know so that council can be informed (to hold back on dirty plot letters). Committee agreed that plot holders should be encouraged to talk to each other more so that people can help each other out.

ACTION: Write to council and put up notices

2.7  Incinerators – RB raised this issue as a possible solution to no bonfire rule. 
ACTION: Write to council
3. Communications

3.1 
Notices – requested notices from AGM have been done and posted in noticeboards. 
ACTION: notices from this meeting will go up in November 2010.

3.2 
Email  - new HLAA email created and put on notices and in allotment book

3.3 
Allotment book now available for all issues and ideas for committee, kept in shop.

3.4 
Website – agreed that HLAA would be interested I setting up a website. Angie has contacted other allotment associations for advice. ACTION: Committee agreed to set up website. Angie to take forward. 

3.5 
Contact with PCC – agreed that committee should be instructing association members to shop to put in book (or contacting via email) . Committee members are welcome to leave messages on angies phone but not to give number out. 

ACTION: to contact PCC to let them know about single point of contact and allotment book.

3.6 
Committee discussed speaking with ward councillors to promote the association and to find out more about wider area which may impact on allotments for example Tipner development .

3.7 
Promotion of association - membership has gone from 35 to over 60. Aim is to proactively increase this further in 2011.

4. Allotment book. 
4.1 Committee went through allotment book and completed with actions being undertaken by committee. Please see allotment book for more details.

5.  Shop. 
5.1 
Association needs more volunteers so shop can open more. Agreed that shop opening hours could be decreased in winter (not evenings and longer for weekends), and increased in popular months and shop opening hours advertised on notice boards It was agreed that shop needed more promoting and a plan would be an agenda item for next committee meeting.

ACTION: Set up timetable for completion and create notices.
5.2
RB explained plans for shop that were historically drafted as a green building. Committee agreed would be a long term project. Committee discussed possible opening up of shop to everyone including public. Committee discussed possible plant and seed swap/sale ideas for 2011.

6. AOB

6.1
Committee agreed that promotion of the allotment community was a priority for 2011, Committee discussed a number of ideas for events in 2011 and agreed this would be a main item for next committee meeting with the aim of having a schedule of events for 2011. 

